



JUNE NEWSLETTER

Well, the big trip to France is next week, and it's getting tough to concentrate on getting things done. School is winding down, and riding weather is in full bloom. So, there're too many diversions to keep us from work and getting this newsletter out...

May meeting: We had a great turnout--23 members, perspective members John and Kathy Burmeister, Jim Brower, and Judy Peterson, and guests Paul Beck, Donna Thompson, and Dave and Etta Hammond. Nice to see all of you!

There will be no July newsletter and no July meeting. Our Xmas banquet will be on Saturday, Dec. 13, at the Harley (:) Motel in Rossford. Ace Freeman won the door prize (a hammock).

Rally Report: To start with, it rained like hell all weekend, and the campground wasn't so hot, either. However, despite these handicaps, there were some very bright spots. Among these are the tent that Merle & Nancy (with help) wisely rented and erected (this may just have saved a couple of drownings); trying to watch some very wet people go through field events in the middle of a mud puddle; the fine meal, quick service and very well-behaved rowd at Eastwood H.S.; trying to distribute door prizes when there's no room to turn round; the great sound system Norm Radtke brought in; the smooth running of registration and concessions; the fact that we broke even on the beer, had 139 guests, and ended up about \$400 ahead (approximately).

Would anyone who took home club items, please call D. Smith (666-2528) and let him know what you have? Also, committee chairmen should give Don a report on what you did, how much you spent, etc. Extra rally patches will be distributed at the June meeting.

Toledo Club had good attendance at the Rubber City rally. I'm surprised they let you in after the rowdy bunch who was there a couple of years ago!

Next meeting: At the usual place, at 8p.m., on Tuesday, June 10, 1980. See you there.

Your BMW duo.

Money